THOMASTOWN PARISH NEWSLETTER

12th May 2019 
Parish Priest:                                                   Parish Office:   

Fr. Dan Bollard 



  Tel No 056 7793191

Tel 056 7724279                                              Opening Hours Tues. Wed. Thur. Fri. 10 - 1pm                                                                                  Mobile 087 6644858                                        Email:  thomastown@ossory.ie    

Email: dbollard@eircom.net                            Website www.thomastownparish.ie  
Radio: fm108



   Facebook: Thomastown Parish     

CHURCH SERVICES beginning Sunday12th May
	Parish Church
	Sunday morning Mass
	11.00am

	
	Monday, Wednesday & Friday Mass
	09.30am

	
	Monday Adoration in Mercy Chapel
	10.00am

	
	Monday Adoration in Mercy Chapel
	07/08pm

	
	Wednesday Lectio Divina in Mercy Chapel
	10.00am

	
	Saturday Vigil Mass
	07.00pm

	St. Columba’s Hospital
	Sunday Morning Mass
	09.30am

	
	Tuesday, Thursday Mass
	10.00am

	
	
	


Mass times in Chapel Hill & Mong for the coming weeks.

Mass in Chapel Hill
 18th May at 5.30pm & 01st June at 5.30pm
Mass in Mong                         11th May at 5.30pm & 25th May at 5.30pm
Deaths/Anniversaries:  Marie Woods, 43, Cloughabrody Heights (7pm Mass); Daniel McPherson, Maudlin Street (7pm Mass); Paddy Kennedy, Catherine & Peter Kennedy, Jack Kennedy, Tom & Breed Skehan, Newtown; Fennelly Family, Richie, Stasia, Helen, Ann, Richard, Barry & Kevin Jerpoint Church; McEntee Family, Mount Juliet; Harry O’Reilly, Dangan and daughter Bridie O’Mahony; Richard & Andrew Forristal, Ballyconway.
Mass Intentions Next Weekend:  Michael Roche, Gerah, Farranfore, Co. Kerry (7pm Mass); Edward (Ned) Dack, 26, Castle Avenue (7pm Mass); Joe Murray, 41, Castle Avenue (11am Mass)
St. Vincent de Paul Society holds its Church Door Collection next weekend.  Your support is greatly appreciated.  The Society telephone number Society is 086 2664669 for anyone in need.
Don’t forget Trocaire. Your contributions will make a difference. Get the boxes back soon. 
First Communion will be held on Saturday 18th May, with Mass beginning at 11am.

Hospital visits: Please let me know if someone in Hospital might like a visit. Hospital data protection regulations, personal preference, brevity of time in Hospital and lack of information make it more difficult nowadays to know if someone is in Hospital. If the time is short, I will be happy to call to the homes of former patients. And, of course, I will be happy to mention the person to the Lord in my prayers. Fr. Dan.

The Quiet revolution of Pope Francis: Our Part in Creating a Synodal Church: on 15th May at 7.30pm in St Kieran’s College, author Fr Gerry O’Hanlon SJ will lead a conversation on the Ministry of Pope Francis and how it is calling us all to a more synodal understanding of Church in which the instinct/voice of all baptised men and women is given a role in the formation and reception of church teaching and the governance of our Church. All those who serve in our parishes are asked to come along to this gathering.
Come & See! Vocations Retreat:  a look into the life of priesthood 18th/19th May at St. Patrick’s College, Maynooth. Contact Fr. Kieran O’Shea at vocations@ossory.ie or  info@vocations.ie 

May is referred to as the Month of Our Lady. We put before you some ideas you might consider to make it the Month of Our Lady. 
Rosary Beads are available near the statue of Mary. Give your family members a Rosary, and pray the Rosary, or even one decade, each day during this month. Please place €1 in the box for donations for candles for each Rosary. As we pray a decade of the Rosary, consider it as though Mary were opening a photograph album and sharing with us some event in the life of her Son. We reflect on the ‘mystery’ and then recite the decade – Our Father, 10 Hail Marys, and the Glory be…… 
Rosary Rally for Our Lady of Fatima on Tuesday, 14th May, at 3.00 pm in the Square, Inistioge.  
Ossory Lourdes Pilgrimage: Transition Year Students from throughout the Diocese will travel to help the assisted pilgrims. A box will be placed in the Parish Church until Sunday 19th for your petitions which the local students will bring with them to Lourdes.  
Farming with Nature: Talamh Beo Meeting at the City Hall, High St, Kilkenny on Monday 13th May, at 7.30pm.  TalamhBeo is a grassroots organisation of farmers, growers and land-based workers which aims to ensure a living landscape where people and ecosystems can thrive together.  Call Maura 0863104008 for more info.  Join us for a new way of working with the land in Ireland. 

St. Mary’s National School are running a clothing collection in conjunction with Bag2School.
This can include adult and children’s clothes, shoes (tied together please), hats, belts, bags and teddies.  The Laura Lynn House is the only Children’s Hospice in Ireland.  Please leave any unwanted clothes to the school up to Wednesday, 15th May.
Blood Donation Clinic: Abbey Hall, Graiguenamanagh Thursday 16th May from 4.30pm – 8pm.
Year of the Hiker:  John B Keane’s Play being performed on Saturday 18th May at 8.15pm in the Concert Hall, by the Big Three Players from Bagenalstown.  Proceeds from the Raffle will go to the students of Grennan College travelling to Lourdes.   Enquiries to Seamus at 087 7728170. 
South Kilkenny Historical Society Coach Trip:  Saturday, May 18th – Coach trip to Athy Heritage Centre & Shackleton Museum, Duckett’s Grove and Huntington Castle.  Cost: €50. Further information from Brigid Barron, brigidbarron@hotmail.com, 087 9507295 or Eddie Synnott, edsynnott@yahoo.co.uk, 086 8124349.

Accord provides courses for people preparing for the Sacrament of Marriage and is looking for people who will train and after training run Pre-Marriage courses. Marriage is such a huge step that we owe it to those getting married presently to help them prepare well for a commitment of maybe 60years. You may be the person to assist. Check the Accord website – www.accord.ie, contact Aisling on 01 5053112, or email info@accord.ie 

Music in the Liturgy:    A workshop for Singers, Choirs, Musicians and all who are interested in music in the liturgy Tuesday 11th June 2019 7.30pm -9.30pm in St. Kieran’s College, Kilkenny.  Workshop led by Dr John O’Keeffe, Director of Sacred Music, St. Patrick’s College Maynooth.  Cost of Workshop, which includes a copy of “Feasts & Seasons 2” (with CD) €15.   Booking: afd@ossory.ie or online www.ossory.ie.

This Good Shepherd Sunday, on this world Day of Prayer for Vocations, we are asked to pray for those who have answered the call to serve in ministry in our Church, and to ask the Lord of the harvest to send more labourers into his harvest. With the St. Josephs Young Priests Society, we pray for saintly priests, heroic missionaries and dedicated sisters and brothers. We join in prayer and ask the Lord to help each of us to discover his plan of love for our lives, and to grant us the courage to walk in the path that, from the beginning, he has chosen for each of us. 
Easter offerings are one of the six contributions to support the priests of our Parishes. Fr. Dan appreciates your support. Please get the envelopes back presently, and if you haven’t received envelopes, please contact the Office or place it,with your name and address, in an ordinary envelope. 

Thomastown Library News :

Computers and Printing:  At Thomastown Library we offer 3 computers for use by library members and now have a self-service printing system.  Membership is FREE and computer usage is also FREE. Why not call in to the library and have a look at the Irish Newspaper Archive which can be accessed on our public computers?  This archive contains electronic versions of selected Irish newspapers from the 1700's to current day, including the Kilkenny People from 1895 and the Irish Examiner from 1841.

Thomastown Library Ciorcal Comhra: Our Irish conversation group is going strong and meet in the library on Wednesdays at 6.30pm. Everyone is very welcome to come along and have a chat. Slan go foill...

Children’s Storytelling:  Storytelling and crafts for children ages 3 to 8 years will take place on Saturdays (except Bank Holiday Saturdays) at 11am.   No need to book just come along.
Medjugorje Conference and Day of Prayer with Sr. Briege McKenna Saturday 31st August 2019 Neptune Stadium, Cork. Tickets €20.00 available on Eventbrite.ie . Enter discount code EARLYBIRD for discount price of €15.00 available until 31st May 2019. All tickets purchased included in entry for free pilgrimage to Medjugorje from Cork or Dublin. Booking fees apply.
Contact Sean O'Shaughnessy 0862959380
The Ossory Times, our quarterly Diocesan magazine, sharing the life of our Diocese, is available after Masses this weekend. Please take one, costing only €2. 

Plastics are a pest. We notice the country littered with them these days. The Parish is going anti-plastic. So, when in other years we gathered a whole lot of plastic bottles and gave them to you with Easter water, we are asking that this year you bring glass 

Ciorcal Comhra
Our Irish conversation group is going strong and meet in the library on Wednesdays at 6.30pm. Everyone is very welcome to come along and have a chat. Slan go foill... the next meeting of the Irish conversation group Ciorcal Comhra - will be on Wednesday May 1st at 6.30pm.

Are you?   Struggling with Anxiety or Depression?  Finding Life Difficult?  Isolated?

GROW is here to help you.  Our Mental Health Support groups are free and confidential and open to all, no referral or booking needed.  Meeting Times are:

Tuesday @ 10am.  Wednesday 8pm & Friday 10.30am at Grow Office Barrack Street Kilkenny

(CEART grp:  mental health effects of living with chronic pain/long term illness.  Please contact Mary 087 2843424 

The Child in our Midst

St. Patrick’s College, Maynooth will host a conference on the subject of childhood on June 7th – 8th.  The keynote speaker is Annemie Dillen from KULeaven and it will include a number of Plenary and Workshop sessions on topics as varied as Children and the Spirituality of Motherhood and Children’s  Rights and Catholic Faith.  For further information contact specialevents@spcm.ie.  To register for Conference www.eventbrite.ie
New Mission Team in Ossory Diocese: The formation of a new Mission Team in Ossory diocese is being explored.  Its aim will be to promote and foster mission awareness in parishes and in the diocese.  Interested parishioners and especially those who have worked overseas on mission/development work are invited and welcome to become involved.  Enquiries to Fr Sean O’Connor on 086 3895911 or email rsoc1973@gmail.com
St. Benedict's Priory, Cobh - you are invited to a Day of Recollection. Talks, Adoration, Holy Mass at 9.00am(Priory), or 10.00am in Cobh Cathedral.  Lunch provided. 25th May, 11.00am-3.30pm. Overnight accomodation available.  For more information contact Mother Prioress: 021 4811354, cobhtyburnconvent@gmail.com
Are you struggling with Anxiety or Depression?  Finding Life Difficult?  Isolated?
GROW is here to help you.  Our Mental Health Support groups are free and confidential and open to all, no referral or booking needed.  Meeting Times are:

Tuesday @ 10am.  Wednesday 8pm & Friday 10.30am at Grow Office Barrack Street Kilkenny

(CEART grp:  mental health effects of living with chronic pain/long term illness.  Please contact Mary 087 2843424). 
SAFEGUARDING               If you have a safeguarding concern contact the
 Diocesan Designated Liaison Person

Mr Cathal Cullen

087 100 0232

dlp@ossory.ie
The Safeguarding Representatives in this parish are

                                                    Brigid Begley and Ray O’Carroll

They can be contacted through the Parish Office.
Lenten Dues: The Dues are one of the 6 collections throughout the year that are for the financial support of the priest. Please return as soon as possible and thank you in anticipation.

Flower Arranging Classes:  Thomastown Library will be running another series of 3 classes before Easter. Call to the library or give us a ring on 056 7794331 to book.

Thomastown Library Ciorcal Comhra: Our Irish conversation group is going strong and meet in the library on Wednesdays at 6.30pm. You are welcome to come along and have a chat. Slan go foill..

Children’s Storytelling:  Storytelling and crafts for children ages 3 to 8 years will take place on Saturdays at 11am.   No need to book just come along

Cake Sale at church Thomastown @ 11.00 in town April 21st and on the 28th April there will be a Gate Collection after the 11.00 am Mass in town in Aid of The Village Day Centre uppr Patrick St Kilkenny for people with Alzheimer and Dementia
Sorry if you also add to the previous notes  that on the 27th April Gate Collection at 9.30 am Mass in St Columba’s Hospital in aid of The Village Day Centre upper Patrick St Kilkenny for people with Alzheimer and Dementia.   
If you haven’t seen Bishop Farrell on television, or read his Pastoral Letter, find it on the Diocesan website and on the parish Facebook

Join us for our School of Food Street Food Market to-day from 12pm - 3pm. Over the past 11 

weeks our Chef students have been developing their own food product to debut at our Street Food 

Market!  We'll have delicious Sushi, Chickpea Tenders, Langos (savoury garlic and cheese bread), 

Mexican Empanadas, Vietnamese Bun Cha, Baked Potatoes, Tamarind Chicken with Pilaf Rice, 

Halloumi Kebabs, Vegan Chilli Bowls, South African Sausage Rolls, Banoffie Tartlets, South 

African Bunny Chow, Ann's Sweet Table, Anu's Nigerian Drinks, Chapman and more. We will have 

live music from Oisín Walsh Agnew and Yoga Storytelling with Ann Murray. 

Kilkenny Pilgrimage to Medjugorje Thursday 16th May 2019   to Thursday 23rd May 2019.  Flight from Dublin to Dubrovnik.   Full spiritual programme.   House near the Church.   Fare €695 per person sharing.   Bookings please contact Ann on 056 7765840 or 086 8825622.

The Knockadoon Music and Liturgy Course is now open for booking! Experience a week of music, friendship and community from the 11th to the 17th of August! More info available on our Facebook, Instragram & Twitter @KnockadoonML or our website www.knockadoonml.com
Fiver Friday: The School of Food pop up restaurant will be open from 12pm – 2pm every Friday serving a delicious lunch! We will also have a take away option available from 11.30am. All dishes €5 or whatever you would like to donate.

Facebook: Thomastown Parish is back with Facebook. Have a look. Deirdre O’Keeffe is back to work at the Parish Office on Tuesdays, so she is looking after it. While exploring Thomastown Parish on Facebook, be sure to keep an eye on the Parish website. You will get the Newsletter there too, if you haven’t got a hard copy. 

A Pop-Up Shop from Diana Yarns, a new webshop in Kilkenny. From 12pm - 8pm on Friday March 8th, we will be at the Orchard House Bar in Kilkenny with loads of great yarns, patterns, kits and chat. This is the launch of a new business by Máire Hanley of Knitting For All. whom some of you may know from her classes in Thomastown Library. There's lots of parking and plenty of good food, coffees and teas in the restaurant. Come and have some fun, see yarns that have not been available here before and meet lots of lovely people. 

The Kilkenny Great War Memorial Committee:   Second World War Names Appeal.   If you know someone from Kilkenny who took part in World War II, please email: kilkennywarmemorial@gmail.com phone 086 3369080 Post to 48, John Street.   If possible include rank, regiment, service number and any other relevant information.

SAFEGUARDING               If you have a safeguarding concern contact the
 Diocesan Designated Liaison Person

Mr Cathal Cullen

087 100 0232

dlp@ossory.ie
The Safeguarding Representatives in this parish are

                                                    Brigid Begley and Ray O’Carroll

They can be contacted through the Parish Office.
Accord Pre-Marriage Courses: the next course in Kilkenny is 22nd/23rd March. Contact the Accord website or call 056-7722674.

You Shall be my Witnesses, The young people commit, in preparation for the Sacrament, to take time each day to pray, to participate in the prayer of the community by being at Mass every weekend, to take part fully in the preparation for Confirmation at school, in the parish and at home, and to be the kind of person that Jesus would want them to be at home, at school and in 

the parish community. Noble aspirations, and how can you help them to be faithful to their commitment?  The 4-week programme continues on Tuesdays at 7.30pm, at the National School. A group of Moms and Dads conduct the programme over the four weeks.  

MEDJUGORJE IRISH CENTRE PILGRIMAGES APRIL - OCT 2019: 7 nights B&B and Airport Shuttle service from Dubrovnik or Split for €279 per person sharing. Book any flight - any time and we provide guaranteed airport shuttle service. Call us for further info and book the dates that suit you. Tel. 01 4434510 or email reservations@med-irishcentre.com. 

CYCLE AGAINST SUICIDE – ‘IT’S OK NOT TO FEEL OK; AND IT IS ABSOLUTELY OK TO ASK FOR HELP’ - WILL VISIT KILKENNY Saturday april 27TH  2019.  BECOME A HOMESTAY HOST - Can you donate a bed for one night? CAS needs your help to accommodate this year's cyclists and crew. If you live within a reasonable distance i.e. 20mile radius from Kilkenny and can offer a bed for 1 night along with a shower/bath facility and a meal we would greatly appreciate it. Feedback from Homestay hosts indicates that this experience has been extremely rewarding, as it allows hosts to lend support in a very tangible way contact: homestays@cycleagainstsuicide.com  
MABS: The Money Advice and Budgeting Service is a free, confidential and independent service funded thorough the Citizens Information Board. MABS assist people who have debt problems, who are in difficulty paying a mortgage or who are facing legal action because of debt. They also provide 

information and access to Insolvency Services.

For more information contact MABS on: www.mabs.ie or call Kilkenny MABS on 0761 072610.

Are you?   Struggling with Anxiety or Depression?  Finding Life Difficult?  Isolated?

GROW is here to help you:  Our Mental Health Support groups are free and confidential and open to all, no referral or booking needed.  Meeting Times are: Tuesday @ 10am.  Wednesday @ 8pm  

Friday @ 10.30am.    Venue:  Grow Office Barrack Street Kilkenny.  (CEART grp:  mental health effects of living with chronic pain/long term illness   Please contact Mary 087 2843424 

Final Document of the Synod of Bishops on Young People, Faith, and Vocational Discernment has been published, and can be accessed on the website of the Irish Catholic Bishops Conference. Have a read of it. It is described as a ‘roadmap’, to guide the way forward for the coming years.
Baptism Ministry: Is this something that you may like to be involved in?  We want to say a big ‘Thank You’ to all the wonderful families who have welcomed our Teams into their homes over the past fourteen years and we in turn have welcomed them into the Lord’s House on behalf of the Community, when presenting a family member for Baptism. If you would like to be involved in this worthwhile Ministry, please contact Margaret: 086-8548509 or Marian: 086-0693510.

Did you get time to look at is www.catholicireland.net. It describes itself as ‘an online source of information and inspiration’. This week you will find some further good reading on www.catholicireland.net . Why not have a look at the website of the Irish Catholic Bishops’ Conference. There is a lot of information on the Bishops’ Conference – they meet regularly at Maynooth and seek to work as a team, under the chairmanship of the Archbishop of Armagh, Eamon Martin. 

Remember the various Synods which take place in Rome, every few years, when Catholic Church leaders gather to discuss a certain theme, and from the gathering present a Document……..  From 3rd to 28th October bishops gathered in Rome, with young people from many countries, to talk about Young People, Faith, and Vocational Discernment. Significantly, since Francis became Pope, each Synod has had a period of preparation when Churches have been invited to discuss the Synod theme. The results of the preparatory discussions were sent to Rome, collated, and when the people gathered in Rome this document was used as a basis for further conversation. From that conversation, the Final Document of the Synod of Bishops on Young People, Faith, and Vocational Discernment has been published, and can be accessed on the website of the Irish Catholic Bishops Conference. Have a read of it. It is described as a ‘roadmap’, to guide the way forward for the next number of years. The process marks the style of Pope Francis, calling for a Synodal Church, a Church of ‘people journeying together along the road of life, listening to and supporting one another on the way. That’s the kind of Church he calls for in each diocese and parish also. 

Give up yer aul Bikes for Africa” The Rotary Club of Kilkenny at Dunmore Recycling Centre are collecting unwanted bikes and forwarding them to people in Africa. Bikes will be first transported to Loughan House Open Prison in Cavan, refurbished by prisoners and transported to Africa. Please “Re-Cycle” and help transform the daily lives of other less fortunate. 

Ordinary Time: Certain times of the year have their own individual character. Our two main feasts are Christmas and Easter. Each has a period of time leading up to it, so Advent is the leadup to Christmas. The Christmas season lasts until the Baptism of our Lord, this weekend.  Lent is the leadup to Easter. This year Lent will begin with Ash Wednesday on 6th March.  After Easter Sunday – this year on 21st April -  we have the Easter Season of 50 days, until Pentecost Sunday, this year on 9th June.  This is one feast day – the great Sunday, lasting 50 days.                                              Besides those two seasons there remain in the yearly cycle thirty-three or thirty-four weeks in which no particular aspect of the mystery of Christ is celebrated. This period is known as Ordinary Time. Ordinary Time begins on the Monday which follows the Sunday occurring after 6th January and extends up to and including the Tuesday before the beginning of Lent; it begins again on the Monday after Pentecost Sunday and ends before the First Sunday of Advent, which occurs this calendar year on 1st December. 

The Liturgical colour during Ordinary Time is green, so vestments until Lent will be predominantly green, allowing for white on saint’s days, and red on the feast days of martyrs.  

Christmas Offerings will be gratefully received.   If you haven’t an envelope, please put your donation in an ordinary envelope with your name and address.   You may find it more convenient to set up a Standing Order using the following information: Account Name: Thomastown Church Parochial Current Account. BIC: BOFIIE2D. IBAN: IE39BOFI90609911711780.

Could you put a version of this on the Newsletter. Fr Dan edit as you wish!
Sarah 

Review of 2018 Christmas Carol Service. We have had some lovely feedback regarding the Carol Service “I thought it was a great success this year. The length of time was perfect and family friendly. Choirs were excellent, and the audience participation was good fun! Santa went down really well at the end also. Big congrats to all involved on the committee”. To give feedback you can speak to any committee member Majella Morrissey (chair), Bernie Dempsey, Helena Hull, Brideen Kirwan, Sarah Rice or Fr Dan or email thomastown@ossory.ie with your comments/suggestions which will be used to plan for future Carol Services.

· Joyeux Noël! Frohe Weinachten! Feliz Navidad! Buon Natale! Feliz Natal! Vrolijk kerstfeest! Wesołych świąt Bożego Narodzenia!
How to say “Happy New Year” 
· French: Bonne Année

· German: Gutes Neues Jahr

· Spanish: Feliz Año Nuevo

· Italian: Felice Anno Nuovo

· Portuguese: Feliz Ano Novo

· Dutch: Gelukkig nieuwjaar

· Polish: Szczęśliwego nowego roku

Do This in Memory Programme this Sunday at 11am Mass.

Sacrament of Forgiveness and Reconciliation As we prepare for Christmas, this is a good time to take stock of our lives and where necessary avail of the Lord’s mercy and forgiveness. Girls and boys in the National School are invited to avail of the Sacrament during school time. The Sacrament is available after Saturday evening Masses – Fr. Dan will be available at the Confessional at the end of the Church. 

Are you?   Struggling with Anxiety or Depression?  Finding Life Difficult?  Isolated?

Thomastown Peace Park Project: A small committee has been working on a proposal to construct a Peace Park in Thomastown. The concept is to have six standing stones in a semi-circle to reflect the conflicts of the last 100 years and to remember those Thomastown people who died in those troubled times. Each stone will reflect World War I, 1916 Easter Rising, War of Independence and Civil War, Spanish Civil War and World War II, the Troubles in Northern Ireland and finally the various United Nations and other Peace Keeping Missions.  The most suitable site is an elevated area within the wild garden off the Quay in Thomastown. The Committee proposes to hold a Public Meeting on Thursday, 20th December at 7.30 pm in the Community Hall. The draft wording for each stone together with an artist’s impression of the overall scheme will be on display. These exhibits will be on view in the Community Hall for a few days either side of the Public Meeting.  It is then proposed to apply for planning permission in January 2019.
GROW is here to help you.  Our Mental Health Support groups are free and confidential and open to all, no referral or booking needed.  Meeting Times are:

Tuesday @ 10am.     Venue:  Grow Office Barrack Street Kilkenny

Wednesday @ 8pm   Venue:  Grow Office Barrack Street Kilkenny

Friday @ 10.30am.    Venue:  Grow Office Barrack Street Kilkenny

(CEART grp:  mental health effects of living with chronic pain/long term illness

Seniors Gone Crackers:  Christmas Show Saturday 22nd December 8pm in Community Centre.  Tickets €5 available from O’Keeffe’s & Senior Citizen’s Shop.  For further information call Rosaleen Garry 087 6912990
Fund Raiser in aid of Cancer Research in the Salmon Pool on 22nd December.   Tickets €10.  Music by Dublin City Ramblers.   Your support will be appreciated.

                                             Safeguarding Sunday 




                                               The Diocese of Ossory celebrates Child Safeguarding Awareness Day this week-end 24th/25thNovember 2018.  Child Safeguarding Awareness Day is a reminder to each one of us of our role in the safeguarding of children so that the abuse that happened in the past should not be allowed to happen again.








The Safeguarding Reps in this parish are: Brigid Cassin Begley and Ray O’Carroll            They can be contacted through the Parish Office.                                                                                   If you, or anyone you know, have a Safeguarding concern please contact:                                 TUSLA:  Kilkenny area 059 913 6570   An Garda Síochána: 1800 555 222                                        If you wish to report an allegation directly to the Church Authorities, please contact                         the Diocesan Designated Liaison Person: 087 100 0232.
The Book of the Names of the Dead is placed before St. Joseph’s altar. Please enter there those for whom you wish us as a parish community to pray this November. 

November Offerings Please remember to support the priest in the Parish financially. If you haven’t got an envelope, please put your offering in an ordinary envelope, with your name and address. 

You might like to take a copy of the chaplet for the Holy Souls which you will find at the back of the Church. On Tuesday, with Mass at St. Columba’s, we remember the members of the Hospital community who died last year.

SAFEGUARDING               If you have a safeguarding concern contact the
 Diocesan Designated Liaison Person

Mr Cathal Cullen

087 100 0232

dlp@ossory.ie
The Safeguarding Representatives in this parish are

                                                    Brigid Begley and Ray O’Carroll

They can be contacted through the Parish Office.
Anam Cara Tipperary, the organisation that supports bereaved parents, is holding a Parent Evening on Monday 15th of October at 7:20pm in the Horse & Jockey Hotel, Thurles, Co. Tipperary. This event is free and open to all bereaved parents regardless of the age your child died, the circumstances of their death, or whether their death was recent or not.
Accord Pre-Marriage Courses in Kilkenny:  19th, 20th Oct 2018; 23rd, 24th Nov 2018 at Seville Lodge, Callan Road, Kilkenny.  Tel No. 056 7722674.  For more details, and other dates and venues, see Accord website https://www.courses.accord.ie

Kilkenny Bereavement Support:  Have you been bereaved recently or in the past?  Would you like to meet a trained bereavement volunteer in the peaceful surroundings of Villa Maria, Freshford Road, Kilkenny.   Kilkenny Bereavement Support offer a confidential, free bereavement support service to people of all ages.    Phone: 056 7756538.

MABS: The Money Advice and Budgeting Service is a free, confidential and independent service funded thorough the Citizens Information Board. MABS assist people who have debt problems, who are in difficulty paying a mortgage or who are facing legal action because of debt. They also provide 

information and access to Insolvency Services.

For more information contact MABS on: www.mabs.ie or call Kilkenny MABS on 0761 072610.

Anniversary Masses: Over the past few months it has become increasingly difficult to accommodate the number of Anniversary Masses requested in the weekend Mass schedule.  With immediate effect, as is the practice in many other parishes, more than one anniversary or months mind remembrance will now be assigned to a weekend Mass. 

Children's Liturgy: We invite the children not yet in Second Class to come aside, to the room over the Sacristy, to do something age appropriate based on the word of God. The Children's Liturgy takes place during 11am Sunday Mass. We invite all parents who would be interested in getting involved in a rota approximately once every 7 weeks for the school term to contact Dawn Dack on 0863799316. 

Marrying in Thomastown: It is advisable for parishioners considering getting married in our Parish Church to make contact in good time to avoid disappointment. Mount Juliet is an attractive Reception venue, so people from outside the area seek to have the Wedding Ceremony in the Church. Already we have 15 weddings booked in for next year, and one for 2020. 

Memory Technology Resource Rooms are now open every Tuesday on the grounds of St. Columba’s Thomastown, Co. Kilkenny and every Thursday on the grounds of Sacred Heart Hospital, Carlow. The MTRRs are for people with dementia & memory difficulties, their families and carers. The MTRRs showcase a wide range of assistive technology equipment that promote independence, safety & quality of life. It is free to attend and provides individuals with the opportunity to see and discuss the benefits of assistive technology with an occupational therapist. Individuals can access the MTRRs by telephoning Aoife Regan 087 7201503.  See also poster at back of the Church.  

Thomastown Community Centre:   The finishing touches will continue this week on phase three restoring the balcony.  It is hoped to have an open weekend once the glass screen is fitted across the front for safety to ensure no one falls over it.   There was an overspend of €14,000 to comply with the current building regulations.  It is hoped to recoup some of this during the open weekend.  Donations welcome to Thomastown Community Centre Ltd.  You can email seamusquigley@gmail.com or phone 087 7728170.  Thomastown Community Centre for you for everyone restoring the past building for the future

SAFEGUARDING

If you have a safeguarding concern contact the

 Diocesan Designated Liaison Person

Mr Cathal Cullen

087 100 023241047/* 

dlp@ossory.ie
The Safeguarding Representatives in this parish are

                                                    Brigid Begley and Ray O’Carroll

They can be contacted through the Parish Office.
MABS: The Money Advice and Budgeting Service is a free, confidential and independent service funded thorough the Citizens Information Board. MABS assist people who have debt problems, who are in difficulty paying a mortgage or who are facing legal action because of debt. They also provide 

information and access to Insolvency Services.

For more information contact MABS on: www.mabs.ie or call Kilkenny MABS on 0761 072610
All Church personnel have a responsibility to safeguard children through promoting their welfare, health and development in a safe land caring environment that supports their best interests and prevents abuse. The New Revised Safeguarding Children Policy & standards for the Catholic Church in Ireland 2016 is now available at www.safeguarding.ie                                                                                                                                                            If  you  are concerned about the welfare and  safety of children contact:                                                                          Tusla – Child and Family Agency:  Kilkenny area: tel 059 9136570                                                                                       Garda National Protective Services Bureau 01 666 3430 / 01 666 3435                                                                         Diocesan Designated Liaison Person – Mr. Cathal Cullen:  087 100 0232. Email: dlp@ossory.ie                                                                               Towards Healing Helpline:   1800 313 316 www.towardshealing.ie
Confirmation 2019 will be held on Friday 12th April at 11am, the Diocesan Office informs us.

Anniversary Masses: as is the practice in many other parishes, more than one anniversary or months mind remembrance will now be assigned to a weekend Mass. It has become very difficult to accommodate the number of Masses requested on particular weekends. If that doesn’t suit, perhaps the Mass can be offered at our weekday Masses. 

Are you struggling with anxiety or depression? finding life difficult? feeling isolated? in need of support?  GROW is here to help you. GROW is a community-based mental health organisation which holds weekly meetings in your local community.  GROW meetings provide help and support to anyone experiencing mental health difficulties or struggling with any aspect of their mental wellbeing.  Meetings are confidential and no referral is necessary, just come along.  GROW promotes breaking social isolation and promoting social connectedness and is centred around the idea that ‘I alone can do it, but I cannot do it alone’.  

For Kilkenny Carlow Groups:

Tuesday @ 10am, Grow Office, Ormonde Home, Barrack St Kilkenny

Tuesday @ 7.45pm, St Catherine’s Social Service Centre, Joseph’s Road, Carlow

Wednesday @ 8pm, Grow Office, Ormonde Home, Barrack St Kilkenny

Friday @ 10.30am Ceart/Grow Group, Grow Office, Ormonde Home, Barrack St Kilkenny

Just a thought…….. the Cemetery most in use currently was opened around 1927, and continues to be called the ‘New’ Cemetery. What about knowing the Cemetery in the centre of town as St. Mary’s Old Cemetery, the Cemetery at the Parish Church as the Belfry Cemetery, and the Cemetery on the Dublin Road as St. Mary’s Cemetery, dropping the adjective ‘new’?? If you have a problem with that, let a member of the Finance Committee know, or leave word at the Office.  

Exams: These days many second and third level students have exams. To include them in parish prayer put the names in the book in the Parish Church. All best wishes to the young people sitting Leaving and Junior Cert exams this week. May your work bear fruit, with satisfying results. 
Thomastown Safeguarding Our Safeguarding representatives are Brigid Cassin Begley and Ray O’ Carroll. Their task is to see that policies and procedures are adhered to in all Churches and Church activities. To contact them, you might like to leave a message for them at the Parish Office. 

Thomastown Parish Finance Committee the Finance Committee arranged for an engineer to carry out a survey of Chapel Hill and Mong churches. The report is available on the parish website. If unable to access that, please call to the Parish Office for a copy of the report. 

MABS: The Money Advice and Budgeting Service is a free, confidential and independent service funded thorough the Citizens Information Board. MABS assist people who have debt problems, who are in difficulty paying a mortgage or who are facing legal action because of debt. They also provide information and access to Insolvency Services. For more information contact MABS on: www.mabs.ie or call Kilkenny MABS on 0761 072610. 

St. Mary’s Cathedral Restoration Fund Draw: This is year 4 of the Draw, raising funds to restore the Cathedral. Please support this good cause costing €10 each month. Thanks to all who have supported the Draw in other years. Join the Draw at Reddys Gift Shop, Murphy Victualler at Market Street, the Parish Office, or Fr. Dan.

First Friday:  Next Friday is the first Friday of the month, so Fr. Dan and Sister Anna will bring Holy Communion to the homebound. If you would like to receive Communion in your home, please contact us. If we call regularly and you plan to be away, please let us know.

If someone is in hospital or ill at home and would like if Fr. Dan were to call, please let him know. Often peoples stay in hospital is brief, and a visit may be appreciated
April  2019

May 2019

Cead Mile Failte: Niah Bay Walsh, Powerswoo; Una Maggie O’Reilly, Oldcourt, Inistioge; Ollie Edward O’Mahony Maudlin Court  baptised into the family of God recently.

St. Vincent de Paul Society holds its Church Door Collection this weekend.  Your support is greatly appreciated.  The telephone number of  St. Vincent de Paul  Society is 086 2664669 for anyone in need.
	
	
	
	
	


	
	
	
	


